
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Welcome to the September 2018 edition of my highways newsletter. 
 
This publication is distributed monthly to members, town and parish councillors 
and other key decision makers. 
 
Please take a few minutes to read it through. This monthôs newsletter looks at 
events over the next few months and a number of services. 
 
Cllr Bridget Wayman 

Cabinet Member for Highways, Transport and Waste 
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From 1st October 2018, Wiltshire Council run car parks in Salisbury and Amesbury will be free after 3pm every 

day of the week.   

The free parking arrangements at the óShoppers Car Parkô at Culver Street Multi-Story will be included in the 

scheme.     

The five park and ride sites will remain free to park seven days a week with the bus transport Monday to 

Saturday also being free (there is no service on a Sunday unless a special event is running). 

The free parking arrangements will remain in place until the 24th December 2018. 

Short stay car parks have a maximum time of three hours of free parking to encourage the spaces to be used 

by as many people as possible.  

Revised signs promoting free parking will be erected in all the cityôs Wiltshire Council operated car parks. 

There are no changes to on-street parking, with bays being chargeable or free depending on their advertised 

usage. 

 

   

The new arrangements will be in place until further notice. 

List of car parks offering free parking: 

In Salisbury: 

¶ Brown Street East ï Maximum stay 3 hours 

¶ Brown Street West ï Maximum stay 3 hours 

¶ Central ï Maximum stay all day 

¶ Central ï Maximum stay 3 hours 

¶ College Street ï Maximum stay all day 

¶ Culver Street ï Maximum stay all day 

¶ Five Rivers Leisure Centre ï Maximum stay 3 hours 

¶ Maltings ï Maximum stay 3 hours 

¶ Millstream ï Maximum stay all day 

¶ Salt Lane ï Maximum stay 3 hours 

In Amesbury: 

¶ High Street ï Maximum stay all day 
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Wiltshire Council is half way through its memorial testing programme. 
 
We are responsible for seven open cemeteries, all in the west of the county.   
  
Whilst we are responsible for the safety of these areas, the families are responsible for the memorials 
within them.   
  
Testing memorials is always a contentious activity and Wiltshire Council is very conscious of the distress 
this can cause to loved ones.  However, the safety of users of the area must be the highest priority and 
the Council has legal responsibilities to check memorials.  This can mean that where required, 
headstones will be laid down and labelled as requiring work. 
  
We understand that the responsible parties will be distressed to learn of their memorial being laid down 
or found to be requiring work. However, our checks will also ensure that structures are safe and remain 
undamaged.   
  
As the memorials are the responsibility of private parties, regrettably we are unable to fund any 
reinstatements and future works will be at the discretion of the responsible party.      
  
Councillor Atiqul Hoque, Portfolio Holder for Streetscene, said ñI can assure everyone we do understand 
the concern caused when memorials are laid down or a sticker placed upon them advising of work 
required. However, safety has to be our highest priority.  We apologise for any concern caused but it is 
vital this work is undertaken.ò  
  
 

 

 

Rural roads in Wiltshire were targeted for road repairs over the summer using a specialist vehicle. 

Following the success of previous years, Wiltshire Council again hired a óspray injection patcherô vehicle which 
was used throughout Wiltshire to carry out mobile repairs to potholes and other road surface defects. The vehicle 
carries a supply of chips and bitumen and can quickly repair small potholes using a robotic arm, without the need 
for road closures. 

The summer programme of surface dressing saw some 300m3 of highways treated.  The vehicle is just one of the 
tools Wiltshire Council has been using in response to the cold winter weather of last year which was followed by 
the record hot summer this year. 
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Councillor Atiqul Hoque has launched the next phase of Clean Up Wiltshire, which will see the Council's street 

scene vehicles carry logos advising of the amount of waste illegally deposited in the county and the cost of 

collecting the litter. This follows the recent roadshows where more than 2,000 people became involved.  The 

roadshows raised awareness of the issues related to litter across the county, the need to reduce the impact on 

the environment and the cost incurred as a result of having to pick up litter.  

Clean Up Wilts is a countywide litter campaign, sponsored by Landmarc Support Services, which aims to 

reduce the annual £2.5million bill taxpayers currently pay to clean up litter in Wiltshire.  

More than 100 businesses have signed the Clean Up Wilts pledge to reduce waste. Landmarc and other 

businesses have either sponsored litter bins or provided them direct.  

The councilôs contractor idverde has provided a number of supporting activities to local communities to assist 

them picking up litter from local hot spot areas.  

Tackling litter is a vital objective and Wiltshire Council continues to promote the anti-litter message aimed at 

changing behaviour.  

Councillor Hoque, Portfolio Holder for Street Scene, said: "We're delighted with the success of the Clean Up 

Wilts events.  

"This campaign is a great way to let people across the county know about the wider issues around litter, and to 

offer advice on how to reduce, reuse and recycle.  

"We hope as many people as possible to continue to promote the anti-litter message and engage in community 

events to help tackle the litter hot spots in their areas.ò  
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As Wiltshire is a rural county, most of its highway network is made up of narrow roads which often 
struggle to carry two vehicles side by side. As such, many of the rural country verges result in being 
run and subsequently damaged.  
 
Wiltshire Council has recognised this issue and is currently undertaking a programme of works to 
support the highway verge and prevent deep ruts forming. Last year 15 sites were treated as part of 
the verge overrun programme which used semi-dry concrete to stabilise the bank and also support the 
highway itself.  
 
This year a further trial is being undertaken as recycled stone will form the basis of the material to 
repair the damaged verges. Working alongside Ringway, we will be exploring the most efficient way to 
deliver this scheme whilst also looking at alternative materials that could be used moving forward.  
 
 
 

 

 
A new piece of equipment that uses the latest technology to make hot 
material on-site is being used by the Council to tackle the challenge of 
potholes on the county's roads. The portable 'Fast-patch' unit allows 
teams to fix problems quicker using recycled materials and the science 
used means repairs should last longer as the seal is stronger. 
 
 
The 'Fast-patch' unit has been successfully used around the county for 
three months and will continue to be used for the rest of the financial 

year. 
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Dr David Greenfield  Managing Director - SOENECS 

Ltd with Julie Anderson-Hill Head of Waste, 

Environment and Operations of 
Wiltshire Council 
 

The Pothole Spotter received the Highly Commended Award for Digital 

Innovation and Technology at the prestigious Association of Directors of 

Environment, Economy, Planning and Transport (ADEPT) Presidentôs Award. 

The awards recognise and celebrate schemes that improve residentôs lives, 

protect and enhance the environment and take advantage of the latest 

developments in technology to shape places that are sustainable, resilient, 

accessible, and promote well-being.  

It is the latest in a growing list for accolades for the scheme which has 

already won óBest Use of New Technologyô category at the Highways Awards 

2017 and has also been shortlisted in the Cross Sector Digital Collaboration 

of the Year category of the Digital Leaderôs Awards 2018.  

Wiltshire Council is one of three areas nationwide selected to take place in 

the Department for Transport trial which is being run by technology firms 

Soenecs and Gaist.  

 

Pothole spotter wins 
another award  

A high-tech óPothole Spotterô which is 

being trialed in Wiltshire Council has 

won another national innovation 

award.  

The spotter uses cameras attached 

to bin lorries to build up a map of the 

boroughôs roads and spot the 

problems which go on to become 

potholes so they can be repaired 

before they become an issue.  

 




